
 

 

 "If you don't read the Blast, you are uninformed, if you read something else you 

are misinformed." 

-El Jefe 
 

FIRST MARINE DIVISION ASSOCIATION  

 

   
 

"...(M)oderation in the Pursuit of Justice is no Virtue"- Barry 

Goldwater, 1964 Presidential Candidate 
( Read the BLAST ) 
 

  

PHOTO OF THE WEEK  



 

Pictured is Jim Fairbairn, Dallas Chapter 1st 

MarDiv Association member.  Jim was 

fortunate enough to participate in a tour to 

revisit Korea.  Jim served with Company A, 

1st Battalion, 5th Marines (A/1/5) during the 

conflict and his visit brought back many vivid 

memories...some good, some bad.  After a 14 

1/2 hour nonstop flight from Dallas to 

Inchon,  Jim travelled on several tours, 

notably to Freedom Gate Bridge (former 

prisoner exchange site) and to the peace talks 



site of Panmunjom, where he visited the 

actual room where the talks were conducted - 

some 66 years ago.    Another tour was to the 

War Memorial of Korea.   At the Memorial a 

wreath laying ceremony was conducted 

followed by a guided tour of the site.  A 

portion of the Memorial is dedicated to the 

American servicemen/women killed during 

the conflict - their names are engraved on the 

monument.  Jim was able to locate the names 

of several of his fellow squad members who 

he served with in A/1/5.  The trip concluded 

with a tour of the National Museum of Korea 

where Jim witnessed a ceremony conducted 

by the Korean Marine Corps celebrating the 

66th anniversary of the recapture of Seoul, 

Korea.   An impressive ceremony that was 

culminated with a banquet.   A variety of 

Korean/USA officials attended, and Jim was 

honored to sit at the head table with LtGen 

Bergeson, Deputy Commander UNC/USFK 

and his wife.  A remarkable trip that Jim will 

always remember. 

 

. 
 



 

Does anyone remember what this inspection was called? This was 

me in 1962 here? 

"Ski"  

Robert Kasmarzyk 
 

  

From the Headquarters  

76th Anniversary Commemoration 2017 

 



SgtMaj Marty Vasquez (left) is holding the bucket while SgtMaj W.T Sowers 

(right) draws out the winning ticket for the 50/50 and for the two night stay at 

Marine Memorial Club in San Francisco. 

 

 

The winner of the 50/50 ($435) is President Vince Rios who has donated the full 

amount to the General Fund.  
 

 

The winner of the two night stay at the Marines' Memorial Club in SF is Past 

President Aj Burn. 
 



 

SgtMaj Marty Vasquez (center) presented a personalized bottle of wine on behalf of 

The First Marine Division Association to MajGen D.J. O'Donohue (right) and 

SgtMaj W.T Sowers (left) 
 

  

 

  
  

Attention Members we have a limited amount of 76th Anniversary Challenge coins 

available for purchase.  

3 coins for $20 or $10 Each.    

MONEY MATTERS  



  

_______________________________________________________________________

________ 

GENERAL FUND 

Bank of America Checking 

Beginning Balance (1/23/17)               $77,522.04 

Credits, Total                                        $17,856.03 

Debits, Total                                          $7,356.89 

Ending Balance (02/08/17)                  $88,021.18 

  

ABOUT THE FUND MARINE CORPS SCHOLARSHIP 

FOUNDATION I and II  

  

I      David M Franklin    

 

When Presient Vince says "talk differences" that lacks clarity. Is it an acceptance of the 

financial Caps I emailed about? The $9,600 or $9,768 amounts depending on the four 



year or five year window period. Be specific and clarify Me President. After all, there is 

no deal until first you and then Carl have set the parameters for the FMDA BOD or 

EXCOM to have an open hearing on. 

 

   

 

From: Vince Rios    

 
SHOW ME THE MONEY THAT THE SF BOARD IS READY TO PAY. I WANT TO SEE IT 
DEPOSITED IN THE FMDA GENERAL FUND ACCOUNT, then we'll talk differences.  You 
missed that step and you didn't take a certified check to Camp Pendleton  -  I said I 
would  accept you as courier. When I talk " differences" I am talking about the 
difference between the amount I have invoiced the Scholarship Fund and the amount 
the Scholarship Fund says it owes. 
 
We are all a loving, trusting group. Let's keep it that way. 
 
 
 

 
  
 

From : President Vince Rios  
   
I am delighted that Carl Wenhold and the SF Board acknowledge that the SF does 
indeed owe the General Fund  administrative fees.  I will welcome a good faith gesture 
in the form of a check, made payable to the First Marine Division Association in the 
amount the Board will allow,  as payment toward the administrative fees, applicable to 
the disputed amount, without prejudice.  
 
The legitimacy of the amount that will remain in dispute can be revisited for final 
settlement once all available documentation is examined.  
 
Semper Fi, 
President Vince Rios 
 

 
 
  



 
Carl Wenhold says that the FMDASF has taken off the table the $25,000 prior past 
overpayment in it's current proposal. The only place FMDASF now differs is the $ 4,502 
FDMASF prepaid/FMDA liability on the balance sheet of both corporations. If you are 
going back to 2012 for the $9,768 then this should be applied which is the  proposal 
approved by the FMDASF Board that is  on the table. 
 
 

 
  
Gentlemen: By Franklin's calculations, including 2012, at $2,400 per year [$200 per 
month] the total owed is $9,768, rounded off. The only Legal Officer's Opinion I have 
read merely SUGGESTS that FMDASF contribute 20% of Gross Current Revenue for an 
Admin Fee. There is no legal force behind that suggestion. There are no written invoices 
justifying necessary deviations from the $200 per month amount agreed to in Nashville 
as a floor for payments to the Headquarters for all incidental Admin work concerning 
Scholarship Admin. Even if the 20% suggestion had authority for enforcement it cannot 
legally be retroactively applied to prior payments due since there was never such a 
contractual liability in force. Some Latin terms come to mind like Nunc pro tunc & Ex 
Post Facto and also Fantasy Foolishness! Another Fantasy is FMDASF transferred about 
$25K to FMDA  many years back but now give it back, amortize, credit, or somehow it 
just must be thought of as a contract W/O any written agreement, Corporate mirror 
Resolutions, written legal agreement signed by someone with authority but not now 
needing to show the Bank records as to when the funds went out of FMDASF and into 
FMDA plus mirror financial logs [check/transfer registers] and the like. To quote Marine 
and fellow Judge Richard Lee from Indio California Superior Court: "I may believe in the 
Easter Bunny, the Tooth fairy and even Santa Clause but not the stories told here!" The 
positions stated by each side are, in my opinion, not well taken. I strongly suggest that 
the proper settlement numbers are either $9,600 for four years or $9,768, for five years 
through 2016. I have left Miss June out of this as She is probably plenty busy and does 
not need to be upset by the bickering. I opine as merely a Life Member and authorized 
Representative named to the BOD from the Hawaii Chapter of FMDA. In other words, 
taken from the Bodfish playbook, IAS! 
 
David Franklin 
 
   
:  
 



Below are the invoices for Administrative Fees owed the First Marine Division 
Association, Inc General Fund by the First Marine Division Association Scholarship Fund.  
These are MY calculations.  They are indisputable fact whether enforceable by law or 
not. I leave that to the IRS and the California and New York tax people and AGs to 
debate.    
To date, the Scholarship Fund owes the General Fund $24,215.34.        
The last date, in accordance with the FMDA By-laws, the Scholarship Fund paid the 
FMDA for administration work was in 2013. These are the facts and they are 
indisputable. 
 

                       INVOICE   
Jul - Dec 2016 Period                                                                        
Jul 2016  
   

              $254.00           Contributions received   
                       $0.00               Received from investment revenue 

                  $254.00                Total scholarship 
revenue  received                      $50.80                Total calculated 
administrative fee 
                      $0.00                 Paid to FMDA for admin reimbursement 

  $50.80                                   Owed FMDA General Fund 

 

Aug 2016 
                     $85.00               Contributions 
received                          $0.00              Received from invedtment revenue 

                     $85. 00              Total scholarship revenue received 
                     $17.00               Total calculated administrative fee 

                         $0.00              Paid to FMDA for admin reimbursement 

 $17.00                                    Owed FMDA General Fund 

 

Sept 2016       
                         $0.00             Contributions received 
 

Oct 2016    
                     $660.00             Contributions 
received                            $0.00            Received from investment revenue 

                      $660.00          Total scholarship revenue received 



                       $132.00          Total calculated administrative fee 

                           $0.00         Paid to FMDA for admin reimbursement 

  $132.00                              Owed FMDA General Fund 

 

   Nov 2016 
                            $2,182.00           Contributions 
received                              $0.00        Received from investment revenue 

                     $2,182.00       Total scholarship revenue received 

                                   $436.40      Total calculated administrative fee 

                              $0.00         Paid to FMDA for admin reimbursement 

 $436.40        Owed FMDA General Fund 

    Dec 2016 
                         $ 315.00       Contributions 
received                                $0.00         Received from investment revenue 

                          $315.00       Total scholarship revenue received 

                            $63.00       Total calculated admin fee 

                               $0.00      Paid to FMDA for admin reimbursement 

   $63.00                                Owed FMDA General Fund 

______________________________________________________________________________________
________ 

$699.20                                TOTAL OWED FMDA General FundThis Period 
  ____________________________________________________________
____                                              INVOICE  2012 - 2016 Period (Jan '12 - Jun 
'16 )  Past Due     
                                 

2012 

                $12,501.71             Contributions received 
                        $39.66             Received from investment revenue 

                $12,541.37             Total scholarship revenue received 

                  $2,508.27             Total calculated administrative fee 

                  $2,232.23             Paid to FMDA for admin reimbursement 

  $276.04                                Owed FMDA   
2013                    $35,309.17         Contributions received 
                          $35.69         Received from investment interest 

                   $35,344.86        Total scholarship revenue received 



                    $ 7 ,068.97       Total calculated administrative fee 

                          $236.05       Paid to FMDA for admin reimbursement 

$6,832.92                             Owed FMDA   
2014 

                   $33,806.71       Contributions received 
                          $32.49        Received from investment interest 

                   $33.839.20       Total scholarship revenue received 

                     $6,767.84       Total calculated administration fee 

                             0              No admin reimbursement in 2014 

$6,767.84                           Owed FMDA 
 

2015  
                    $36,185.05     Contributions received 
                            $29.66     Received from investment interest 

                     $36,214.71    Total scholarship revenue received 

                          7,242.94    Total calculated administrative fee 
                                 0           No admin reimbursement in 2015 

$7,242.94                             Owed FMDA   
2016 (Jan-Jun) 
                     $11,981.96   Contributions received year-to-date (Jan-Jun) 
                             $14.80   Received from investment interest 

                     $11,996.76   Total scholarship revenue received (Jan-Jun) 
                       $2,396.40    Total calculated administrative fee 

                                 0          No admin reimbursement received in 2016 

$2,396.40                           Owed FMDA 
 
$23,516.14                         TOTAL OWED FMDA GENERAL FUND This 
Period                                                                                                                           
                       

$24,215.34                        TOTAL/TOTAL OWED FMDA General 
Fund    
                  
Vince Rios, President 
FIRST MARINE DIVISION ASSOCIATION, Inc.   

 



  

II      Chairman Wenhold and Board: 
  

This morning I had a very nice, cordial conversation with Ms. Margaret Davis, President 

of the Marine Corps Scholarship Foundation.  Margaret now understands that the 

FMDASF, Inc., is a separate and independent 501c3 public charity with independent 

officers and an independent board of directors that is not interested in contributing its 

assets to the MCS Foundation and also understands that Jim Fairbairn is not authorized 

to speak or make any requests of the MCSF on behalf of the FMDASF, Inc.  Any future 

communications from the MCS Foundation on any topic involving the FMDASF, Inc., 

will be directed to Chairman Wenhold. 

  

Ms. Davis shared the genesis of the contact made by Jim Fairbairn which came to her 

and the MCS Foundation through Chuck Scianna at Sim-Tex via a call from Jim 

Fairbairn to Chuck.  Chuck is former Marine Officer and is an acquaintance of mine 

whose business is just a few minutes from my home.  I shared with Ms. Davis 

information regarding the raid on FMDASF, Inc., assets in mid-2016 (without naming 

any of the involved parties) and she understands the sensitivity of the FMDASF, Inc., 

Officers and Directors to ill-informed Marines within the FMDA attempting to influence 

the contribution of FMDASF, Inc., assets to other charitable organizations. 

  

Semper Fidelis, 

  

Jerry Reed 

_______________________________________________________________________

________ 

   

Here is another effort to stop the FMDA Officers from providing info. to the FMDA 

members. When I contacted the Marine Corps Scholarship Foundation I was treasurer 

and had planned to present the proposal to the board of the FMDASF. Robert 

Montgomery, you are aware of that as you were present when Ms. Davis came to the 

hotel to meet with available key members of the Assoc. and discuss the proposal. As 

FMDA President Vince knows I was prevented access to the illegal meeting of the so-

called FMDASF board with threat of bodily harm from a person serving on the illegal 

board. When he saw he could not intimidate me he turned around and went back to his 

seat at the table. At that point Nick Warr asked me to sit down beside him 

  

Is the FMDA to give up and let Reed and Wenhold have the money? I think not ! 

S/F 

Jim Fairbairn 

 



  

AMERICA'S HEROS  

  



  

  

ATTENTION MEMBERS  



 ELECTION FOR FMDA ASSOCIATION 

OFFICES: 2017 

  
PLEASE SUBMIT YOUR BIOGRAPHIES TO  FMDA 

HEADQUARTERS AS SOON AS POSSIBLE TO 

APPEAR IN THE  1ST QUARTER OBN   

  

2017 REUNION SHAPE UP 

  

  



  

  

NEWS FROM MEMBERS/CHAPTERS  



 



This is kind of interesting: a solid silver, 1 Troy Ounce, challenge 

coin for $29.95+shipping for one, or free shipping for more than one. 

  

It's sold by Semper Fi Marines Store. 

  

For further information & linkage to the purchase site, refer to the ad 

below. 

  

...Gary 

 
 

USMC Silver Coin  

  

PRESIDENT RIOS, 

The Rocky Mountain Chapter would be honored to host the 2018 FMDA Reunion in 

Denver if asked.  

Of course, coordinating dates and other logistics will be a necessity  but the Chapter is 

ready to begin organizing for the reunion. 

Chapter President John Decker  attended the Division Rededication at Camp Pendleton 

and  took  further advice, instructions and planning tips that are available from FMDA 

leadership.  

We look forward to hosting the Association in Denver in 2018.  

Semper Fidelis,  

Tim Dunn, Secretary  

Rocky Mountain Chapter  

 

  

YOU NEED TO KNOW  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012PHP5Se3wSNQDTDZxP6bB8X2C4WDaYEz5sCtcuvabOM9fcTTNXPNXAg7dxWReTQJUSp8ymxwzC8Pl4dV5KMEeTnSUFj-yvAbVMQ08alGaAMwXMwtQNXSl2BdMVpEii2YPl62yAIAtmu_Z_toZoDKfbAbi-VNcp-WN3snA_Slhnjy4D0luOpGozgAUS2royOgEDR1KKUyt8hGTVXOjRk4eWINdkJyNxokarYDK639viv7I6Z0OBGOLQf7EvRAnmrvh5ywoLyy7Mf4_lfjZP7HVnWmeSZYYz6r6iyQT7JJro3jeDPee6pQFAkNGyQpbiqG2YGRSvo27VKthUP9mAN9NWCDl6eTWGRyuvF2Z1UBMedzU1ZwQFcsrmQ3dWC41Cu73EGw2f8HHuH5dqi-POPyX7YWrDRC6KsByKQFgBqYN0A=&c=9CHlS4pkw0xv0sFhf4N0ru8BevMjnnRGQtDnxHlwHl3ick1Xor8wPA==&ch=LXgM5o6QqLyaT8qKLI6hTiKJtrIq5FGQ3CV4_jtW_BgCnPZWhSR2kg==


  

Because there was no quorum at neither the FMDA Executive Board Committee meeting 

nor the Executive Committee meeting El Jefe sent those in attendance at these "Non-

Meetings" home with his request that they place their concerns in an Email.  

 

Here's mine: 1) Please correct the FMDA Web Site. The the correct Hawaii Chapter 

Representative is  MSgt David M. Franklin. 2) It was/is extremely disappointing that 

several in attendance for the two meetings traveled one to three thousand miles 

expecting to deal with important FMDA/FMDASF business items only to find no 

Quorum. No Representative from even several of those Chapters within driving distance 

sent anyone. This tells me that Non-Participants simply do not care anymore what 

happens to the Association. Personally, I will not spend money traveling from Hawaii or 

significant time on Corporate issues when the Membership is grossly stagnant, 

indifferent and lacking in leadership when it comes to being  a part of FMDA.  3) The 

Hotel, NOT THE EVENT CONTRACTOR, needs to spell out clearly, in signed writing 

or by Email, that there will be no damages assessments if FMDA does not meet the room 

nights amount that it is clearly "RESPONSIBLE" for in the Hotel Contract. What the 

Event Planning Company says is not binding on the Hotel!!!  4) The paper I saw on what 

the Event Company will do is so vague as to what his Commissions are for the Hotel 

Bookings, Dinner, Tours, Buses, Registrations, and the like as to be totally 

WORTHLESS, in my opinion. Fix this Event Contractor deal with specificity in a signed 

writing [not an Email]. 5) For next year some suggestions for no, to low, cost tours 

include: Checking the great new, spectacular Enlisted Barracks: View SOI [ITR] 

Training in progress; Live firing exercises; Air Wing "Choppers" flying and a 

Brifing/Tour of the Air Facility: Maybe lunch in the Wing Mess  Hall. ///  In conclusion, 

Miss June, SgtMaj Vasquez, the So. Cal Chapter, their Spouse Volunteers, and others, 



personified what a fine working Marine Unit was and is for all to see and experience! 

 

OORAH, MAHALO, & ALOHA,  "Top" Franklin, 1958-1986. 

  

NEW MEMBERS   

 

 OUR GOAL : Every member recruit at least one 

member. 

                                     -President Vince Rios 

  
  

 

  

GENERAL FUND DONATIONS   

All FMDA Members please use your USAA card- the First Marine 

Division Association, Inc gets a small but helpful rebate. 



  

  

TAPS 


